
Dates to Remember: 
Message from the Principal 

 

 

As this will be the last newsletter for 2017, I would like to take this 

opportunity to thank the students, parents and especially staff at CSPS 

for their professionalism, hard work and commitment.  

Goodbye and all the best to our Year 6 students as they move on to 

high school in 2018.  

I would like to farewell Ms Avramidis who will not be returning in 

2018. We wish her the very best in the future.  

School finishes for the students on Friday 15 December.  For any 

school security issues or concerns please call School Security on 1300 

880 021. 

I’d like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a safe and happy 

holiday and we look forward to seeing you all safely back again in 

2018 for another successful year.  

 

 

Until next time… 

Daniela Frasca, Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 13 December 2017, Term 4 - Week 10 

CSPS CHATTERBOX 

“Think of Others” 
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Email: canterburs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

                           Website: www.canterburs-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  

December 

15 Last Day 2017 

  

January 

29 Staff Development Day 

30 Year 1-6 students return 

30-31 Kindergarten Best Start  

February  

1 Kindergarten students begin 
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End of Year Picnic - Clontarf Beach 

 

 



Ethics Teachers Needed  
 

Calling for Ethics teachers!  

We are delighted to be able to provide ethics classes 
for all stages at Canterbury South Public School          
however in order to be able to continue the              
momentum we need more volunteers for next year.  

Ethics teachers need to undertake a two day training 
course and be available for half an hour on Thursday 
mornings between 9 and 10.  

If you are interested in learning more about how the 
program works please contact Canterbury South    
Public School Ethics Coordinator, Annabel Davis, on 
0402 940 661 or annabeldavis@icloud.com  

 

Leaving students 
 

If your child/children are leaving Canterbury South at 
the end of the year please ensure you advise the    
Office in writing. 

 

Canteen  
The canteen will not open after school on Friday 15 
December with limited items available due to end of 
year. 

There will be no specials, all orders must be frm the 
full menu. 

 

Taking enrolments for 2018 
 

We are currently taking enrolments for all students as 
well as students starting Kindergarten in 2018.  

If you have neighbours who are in area for               
Canterbury South PS, who have a child turning            
5 before the end of June 2018 please encourage them 
to enrol now 

 

.  

The Parents Jury 

The Parents Jury is a web-based network of parents 
who are trying to improve the food and physical         
activity environments for children in Australia. The 
Parents Jury is currently advocating for junk food free 
advertising during children’s TV programs and         
confectionery free supermarket checkouts. Members 
receive regular emails with links to current articles and 
are encouraged to add their opinions on issues that 
can effect families nutrition and activity levels. To find 
out more go to www.parentsjury.org.au 

Heart smart 

Here are some healthy heart food tips: 

 use margarine spreads instead of butter 

 choose reduced-fat milk (2% fat or less) for   
children two years and over 

 have fish at least twice a week 

 snack on fresh fruit 

 don’t add salt to cooking or at the table 

 enjoy a variety of foods especially fruits,          
vegetables, breads and cereals. 

Keep food cool 

Sandwiches can be frozen for up to a week and, if 
removed from the freezer in the morning, will thaw by 
lunchtime. Some nutritious sandwiches to freeze       
include those with fillings of cooked meats, baked 
beans, eggs, fish and cheese. Most fresh vegetables 
do not freeze well so put them on the sandwich when 
it’s packed in the lunch box.  

Kids love rewards 

Praise healthy habits. This may be snacking on fruit, 
drinking water and being active. Use treats like         
stickers, special games and outings, hugs and praise. 
Avoid using food as a reward. 

Dairy foods are important for strong bones and 
teeth. 

The Australian Guide to Healthy Eating recommends 
children eat 2-3 serves of dairy foods, such as milk, 
cheese or yoghurt each day.  
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Bringing together parents, carers and citizens to promote the 

interest of our school and students! 

 

 

Dear Families, 

 

As the year comes to a close we would like to thank everyone 

who has come along to lend a hand at a P&C event this year 

and our school staff who enthusiastically support us along the 

way. 

This year our P&C has emphasised our role as a community 

building organisation while supporting our school and students 

with the funds for extra resources as needed. 

It is with this is mind I share what the 2017 P&C has meant to 

us. Through social and fun events we hope to have provided 

a sense of community and wellbeing for our families, some 

balance in our very busy lives and curriculums, while raising 

some funds along the way. 

We invite you all to come along to a meeting, have a chat in 

the playground or get involved in 2018, doing so has given us 

a greater insight into the inner workings of our kids’ education 

and an extra sense of purpose within our community. 

Yes, we are looking forward to new school but this will be a 

lengthy process & in the meantime P&C will be working with 

our school to support student experience. Seed Harvest Spoon 

and our new Wellbeing program were recently identified at 

Coffee and Chat so we look forward to discussing this further 

at our first 2018 meeting. 

Happy Holidays everyone! 

 

P&C Team 
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Tickets still available for our end of year raffle…the prizes 

are amazing! 

First Prize: Gavin Poidevin artwork 

Second Prize: 2 weekend nights (or 3 midweek) at Wollongong 

Leisure Resort 

Third Prize: Aurea designs voucher valued at $250 + Glasshouse 

pack 

But that’s not all! There will be other prize packs including: 

 

 Laser Siege Deluxe party package for 10 players valued at 

$340 

 2 x Vacation Care vouchers for Primary OSCH Care valued at 

$55 each 

 2 x Large Art prints from United Interiors each valued at $359 

each 

 1 Signed Bulldogs Josh Morris Game Jersey & 2 x team signed 

hats donated by M&J Chickens 

 Dirty Dozen  Brewery tour and  tasting  for 12  @  Young Henrys 

worth $480 

 Hand crafted quilt donated by Glenda Poidevin 

 Glow  Worm  Bicycles Micro  Red  Scooter valued at $169 

 1 week vacation  care  Blue  Fit Hurstville  Aquatic Centre 

Valued at $269 

 Holiday Workshop with Australian Theatre for Young People 

 5 day Holiday Drama Workshop from Imagination Theatre 

valued at $320 

 Jack’s Meats, Helena’s Day Spa, Captain Cook Cruises, 

Taronga Zoo, Canterbury Ice Skating, BA Hopstik, Krispy 

Kreme vouchers 

 Water cooler, large picture frame, Royal Daulton Wine and 

Champagne glasses, Russell Hobbs Toaster, digital photo 

frame with alarm clock… 



P a g e  7  C S P S  C H A T T E R B O X  
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  Registrations close Monday 11 December 17 
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** Please note: The award winners received their awards at the assembly on Friday 8 December. 
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Liam G - KA 

Abigail HG, Jasmine K, Anisia K, Dua M, Ethan S, Tiamarni V - KB 

Charlotte C, Bobo EM, Samuel M, Shital N - KD 

Ziggy D, Mariella L, Parys M - 1G 

 Demi A, George MChristian T  - 1SP 

Jayden L - 2L 

Illiana B, Lam L - 2T 

Malakai H - 3/4M 

Teevi B - 3/4S 

 

Serina A - 2T 

Roman K, Chloe N  - 3/4M 

Samson S - 3/4S 

Laura F, Shila N, Metuakore Jnr TU - 6J 

 

 

 

  

Mandukhai E, Gabirel C, Peter E, Ayane K, Alex S- KD 

Sienna H - KB 

Lolopua T - 2T 

 

Liana C, Chelsea S - KA 

Asher B, Clara C, Olive N, Hugo SN - KD 

Georgia C - 1SP 
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